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Mar 11th - Kenall Paul - Humane Soc. 

"Dare to Care” 

Call to Order 
President Rich Hawley rang the bell at 12:05 PM 
  
Invocation  
 Dan Phillips read a poem by Lt.Col. John McCrae- “In Flanders Field”. 
 
President’s Report 
Two dates to remember: 
 Mar. 11th- Regular meeting-Colleen York has invited Kendall Paul from the Humane    
       Society as guest speaker. 
Mar.17th-   Board meeting 
 
Speakers have been scheduled up until June, so please consider someone for summer. 
Bob Shetler was presented with a gift card for perfect attendance during the last quarter 
  of 2019 because he was absent when prizes were presented last meeting. Three peo-
ple are candidates for perfect attendance this quarter. 
 
Sunshine Report 
 Mike Burk announced that his dad, Gary, will be at Good Samaritan until the first part 
of April if you would like to visit. 
 
Essay Contest 
Ron announced that 8 entries were received. His wife, Emily, read and judged all with-
out knowing the names. One boy, Mel Herron, Mater Dei, and one girl Kara Morris, who 
happens to be the daughter of Karen Morris were chosen. They will receive a $500 
scholarship from the Optimist Foundation and their essays have been forwarded to the 
district competition. Congratulations to both!! 
 
Half Pot 
The $5 prize was won by Doc Bender! 
 
100 Year Anniversary 
Vectren Foundation has sent $300 to help fund. 
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Conscience Money 
Was collected from Ron, Mike, Dan, Bob, Colleen, Jeff, Ken, and Jim. 
 
Buddy Prizes 
Colleen and Jeff won!! 
 
Speaker 
Our own Dr. John Bender spoke and presented slides on his Korean War experiences. 
He thanked Jeff Olson and Gary and Mike Burk for help with his slides. 
  Dr. Bender was on a surgical team on Koje-do, an island off the southern coast of Ko-
rea where 150,000 POWs were held. Prisoners were transported about 60 miles from 
the mainland by LSTs made in America. He gained confidence as a surgeon by doing 
what was necessary. Tuberculosis spread to 5000 patients. Not just the lungs, but the 
kidneys were sometimes affected. Dr. Bender ended up performing 15-20 nephrecto-
mies which would not have happened in civilian life. Many soldiers were saved when 
the drug streptomycin came along. Within 2 years following the Korean War, all sanitari-
ums and leprosariums were emptied out since the drug was effective treatment for lep-
rosy, too.  Dr. Bender also performed skin grafting on tortured patients who were made 
to stand naked over a campfire. 
    When the island was deemed too dangerous, all registered nurses were sent away. 
Nurses more than doctors were at a premium during the war. Three Korean nurses re-
mained and were shown in the slide presentation. 
    Other photos showed fellow surgeons and military personnel, Korean people at a 
marketplace and beautiful landscapes especially of mountains and the Taegu River. 
Dr. Bender’s Cannon camera was from Japan and cost $90 at the time. 
    Perhaps he can project more photos at a later date.  Thank you Doc Bender! 
 
Adjournment 
1:06 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sally Olson 
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